

Chapel Chat

The weekly news from Chapel St Leonards Primary School

Issue 49 Circulation: 171 Date: Friday 28th June 2019

Dear Parents/Carers,

As you read many of our Year 5 and Year 6 children will be enjoying their residential in Alymerton. The children will be taking part in a variety of activities and will be spending three nights away from home. We are pleased to offer such opportunities to the children and will be running another residential trip for Year 5 and 6 next year.

I was pleased to spend some time in many of our classes this week. Our Year 1 children who are making fantastic progress in their Maths are really thinking carefully about what numbers mean and how they know and understand things about numbers. Year 3 were taking part in Art lessons preparing for making some clay tiles and Year 4 were thinking about their feelings and behaviours related to different scenarios they may face. In Year 2 this week the children have completed super beach related pieces of art work using a range of media. Our youngest children in Reception have been telling me all about Noah's ark!

Graham Almond - Headteacher

MarvellousMe!

We have subscribed to a new way of keeping parents and carers informed about their child's learning. MarvellousMe! is a fantastic app that you can download to your phone or tablet and get notifications of your child's achievements including photos of their work.

Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 parents will have received their letters with the relevant codes to sign up. Please make sure you 'Hi5' back so that we know you have seen your child's achievements - it is also a good idea to turn notifications 'on' in the app so that they appear on your screen when each 'MarvellousMe!' is sent.

Letters for children in Key Stage 2 will go out next week.



Diary Dates

Friday 28th June—Monday 1st July

Y5/6 Alymerton Residential

Summer Games: Grantham

Wednesday 3rd July

Year 5 Parents' Lunch

Wednesday 3rd and Thursday 4th July

Year 6 Induction Days at Secondary Schools

Friday 5th July

Sports Day: EYFS/Key Stage 1 - morning,

Key Stage 2 - afternoon

Saturday 6th July

Summer Fair

Thursday 11th July

Year 6 Production—evening performance

Friday 12th July

Year 6 Production—afternoon performance

Monday 15th July

School Reports sent home to parents

Wednesday 17th July

Year 6 Parents' Lunch

Friday 19th July

Leavers' Assembly 2.30pm (parents welcome)

End of Term 6

* letters to go out

Wednesday 4th September 8.45am

Start of Term 1



Chapel Champions - 28th June

	Achievement Award	Value Award: Leadership
Reception	Zac-for writing his weekend news independently.	Connor-for leading by example with his tidying up.
Year 1	Oscar-for his great sentences in Read, Write, Inc.	Hollie-for supporting and explaining to others how to use the equipment to work out a maths question
Year 2	Leo for joining in with handwriting, writing, maths, guided reading and so much more this week!	Daisy-for displaying excellent leadership skills in the 'clean up' after Art!
Year 3	Alicia: for her wonderful information information leaflet about the Great Barrier Reef.	Elliott: leading fabulous discussions about time in our Maths lessons.
Year 4	Remie-for her creative work 'under the Sea Homework'	Felicite-for supporting others in their learning
Year 5	Ellie-May-for showing her true ability in maths this week:fantastic work every day and a super improve-	Jasmine-for great leadership in Year 1's PE lesson
Year 6	Bradley-for all the extra work in and out of school	Zach-for supporting others in their learning.

Parking Outside School

The adults in school always use suitable language around the children, we expect parents and carers when on our school premises to do exactly the



same. There have been incidents in the car park recently where adults have been rude and aggressive to each other. Please think about the example you are setting our children.

to learn his lines for the play.

We also have an increasing number of cars parking on the double yellow lines outside of the school. This is not only breaking the rules but could put our child's safety at risk. We are incredibly lucky to have such a large car park here at school—there are very few primary schools in the county with as much parking space as we have. Please use the car park and park considerably. Local residents have been in touch with the police and I have spoken to our PCSO too about this issue. It is likely there will be an increase of patrols in the area at pick up and drop off time.

Summer Fair 2019 - Saturday 6th July

There is only a week to go until our Summer Fair takes place. We would be delighted if some of the



children could come to school to support the stalls that they have created items for (please see Mrs Borrell's letter) and if parents and carers can lend a hand too we would be most grateful. There will be a BBQ, refreshments and a variety of stalls available throughout the day here at school (11am until 4pm) please come along and support us raising money for the school.

Sports Day - 5th July 2019

Join us for Sports Day!



EYFS and Key Stage 1 from

9.30am until 11.30am and Key Stage 2 from 1pm until 3pm.

If your child has a T-Shirt the colour of their house they are allowed to wear it. Please come to school in your kit!